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We have copied Executive Assistant Administrator Michael Ondocin and Regional 
Director Richard Stein on this correspondence so that we can be assured that they are aware of 
your failures to address concerns brought to you by your workforce and of your complete lack of 
leadership.   We hope this letter will encourage you to arise from your chair on the sidelines and 
to take actions that signal to your workforce that you desire and promote a work environment 
that is safe and free from harassment and retaliatory conduct.  

Very truly yours, 

CLARK HILL PLLC 

Nicholas M. Wieczorek 

Nicholas M. Wieczorek 
Jeremy J. Thompson 

cc: Michael Ondocin 
Executive Assistant Administrator 
Law Enforcement/Federal Air Marshal Service 
VIA EMAIL ONLY: MICHAEL ONDOCIN@TSA.DHS.GOV

Richard Stein 
Regional Director 
VIA EMAIL ONLY: RICHARD.STEIN@TSA.DHS.GOV

Air Marshal Association 
VIA EMAIL ONLY: LEGAL@AIRMARSHAL.ORG




